STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF SOUTH SUDAN AT THE 26TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(7 November 2016, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana welcomes the delegation of South Sudan to their second UPR. We appreciate the country’s participation in this process and thank the Delegation for the presentation of their national report.
2. We commend South Sudan for the ratification in 2015 of the Convention on the Rights of the Child (CRC), the Convention on Elimination of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW) and the Convention against Torture (CAT).

3. We note the country’s political challenges which are inimical to the country's efforts and commitment to promote and protect human rights. We encourage the country to cooperate with the Commission on Human Rights and take full advantage of the goodwill of the international and regional mechanisms to bring the country to a lasting peace.
4.   The prevailing atmosphere of mistrust continues to impede progress on the implementation of the peace process in South Sudan. Reports of continued conscription of children as soldiers, arbitrary detentions, curtailment of freedoms of peaceful assembly and association, among others worrisome.  
5. Botswana makes the following two recommendations to South Sudan: 
a) Ratify the two Optional Protocols on the CRC on the involvement of children in armed conflict, and on the sale of children, child prostitution and child pornography;
b) Ensure the enjoyment of freedoms of expression and assembly, and put to an end the unlawful detention of peaceful protesters.
6. We wish South Sudan a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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